## Care a Shareou Age Recreation Centre



Dear Dr Khosla

30/04/2019

On behalf of members of Care and Share Solan would like to appreciate the amazing work done by your students. It is not very common to see young people spend their time with the senior citizens and that too, who are unknown to them. Your students have built a great bond with all the members here. Not only did they come up with creative ideas of entertainment but also spent hours with the seniors training them on using technology.

Several trips to the university have been organized for them for Women Day, Foundation Day, Flower Show etc and during each trip all arrangements right from deputing a special bus for their pick up to dropping them was meticulously planned. All of them were looked after and personally escorted by the student volunteers.

I take this opportunity to thank Mrs Nanda who has always personally supervised all the activities and added many moments of happiness to the lives of many.

We look forward to many more years of association

For Care n Share

Arun Trehan Chairman